From: Sarah Postlethwaite 
Sent: 07 January 2014 14:50
To: Rebekah Morgan
Subject: 13/01466/F Cotefield House bat check

Rebekah,

Following a visit to the site today I can confirm that the outbuildings are unsuitable for bats due to their dilapidated state. However, bird nests were observed inside them, and since it is illegal to disturb nesting birds consideration needs to be given to the timing of any conversion works, so that either no works are carried out between 1st March and 31st August or that works commence before March to ensure any nests present are no longer available for use. The following Informative should be attached to any permission:

All wild birds and their nests receive protection under the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 (as amended) which makes it illegal to intentionally take, damage or destroy the nest of any wild bird while it is use or being built. Therefore in order to avoid contravention of this legislation any site works likely to affect potential bird nesting habitat should be timed to avoid the main bird nesting season which runs from March to August. If this is not possible, a check should be carried out prior to any clearance works to ensure there are no active nests present. 
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